
Ridley - DNR, Hunter <hunter.ridley@state.co.us>

Fwd: 8 mile (Byzantine) Quarry Diffuse Knapweed Management
Kurt THURMANN <kurt.thurmann@holcim.com> Wed, May 22, 2024 at 10:45 AM
To: "Ridley - DNR, Hunter" <hunter.ridley@state.co.us>
Cc: Wyatt WEBSTER <wyatt.webster@holcim.com>

Hi Hunter,  

See attached response outlining the corrective action for Byzantine Quarry (M-2007014) for the problem identified in the SO inspection. 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 

Kurt Thurmann | Environmental and Land Manager  
Holcim - WCR, Inc.
Mobile: (720) 329-8851
1687 Cole Blvd., Suite 300
Golden, CO 80401
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May 22, 2024            
  
Hunter Ridley 
Division of Reclamation, Mining, Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80216 
 
 
RE: Byzantine Quarry (M-2007014) Corrective Action Follow Up for Weed Management   
 
 
Ms. Ridley, 

 

Holcim-WCR, Inc. (Holcim) has addressed the problem cited in the succession of operator inspection dated 

January 31, 2024. The due date for this corrective action had been extended to June 1, 2024.  

 

Holcim has initiated the weed management plan as outlined in the approved reclamation plan for the quarry. 

On May 8, 2024 Holcim met onsite with Brittany Pierce of the Fremont County Weed Control Department.  

Brittany then treated the identified areas for diffuse knapweed on the same day.  Holcim will continue to 

coordinate with the Fremont County Weed Control Department as necessary going forward.  Enclosed are 

pictures of the Fremont County Weed Control Department onsite at the Byzantine Quarry on May 8, 2024.  

Holcim believes that we have satisfied the cited problem with this corrective action response. 

 

If you have any questions please give me a call at 720-329-8851 or email me at kurt.thurmann@holcim.com.  

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kurt Thurmann 
Environmental & Land Manager 
Holcim – WCR, Inc. 
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